No.

Unitep INDEPENDENT ScHOOL DiIsTRICT

AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC: Approval of Donations

SUBMITTED BY: Roberto J. Santos OF: Superintendent

APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:
DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: January 19, 2021

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the United 1ISD Board of Trustees graciously accept the following donation(s)
which will be attached to the minutes.

The following are donations of $1,000.00 or more

1. A donation was received by the Health Service Dept., 51 boxes of Epi Pens 2 pack Auto-Injectors 0.3
mg and Epi-Pens Jr. Auto-Injectors .15 mg with a total value of $71,400.00 from Bio Ridge
Pharmaceutical Company through the Mylan’s EPIPENS4SCHOOLS Program.

GRAND TOTAL: $71,400.00

We had no donation of Under $1000.00.

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from
Private Sources




WNITED
Lyano

FOR CHILDREN

Irene Rosales MSN, RN
Health Services Director

MEMORANDUM

To: Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Irene Rosales MSN, RN Health Services Director IR

Through: Mike Garza, Assistant Superintendent for Administration/Support Services
Date: January 7, 2021

Subject: Acceptance of Donation

On January 7, 2021, a sixth donation totaling $71,400 received from Bio ridge
Pharmaceutical Company offered by Mylan’s EPIPENS4SCHOOLS Program. Health
Services Department received 2-Pak (Epinephrine) Auto-Injectors 0.3mg and Epi-Pen Jr
2-Pak (Epinephrine) Auto-Injectors 0.15mg. These Epi-Pens 2-Pak are worth $700.00
each and the district received a total of 51 boxes of pediatric Epi-pens and 51 boxes of
adult Epi-pens or 102 boxes. These Epi-pens will be distributed to ali campuses to
provide emergency care during a severe allergic reaction {Anaphylaxis) which can be life
threatening. These Epi-pens will be accessible to all CPR/FA/AED trained staff. |
respectfully request you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for approval of
acceptance. Should you need further information on this donation, you may contact me at
473-6264. Thank you for your assistance with this process.

Respectfully yours,

Irene Rosales MSN, RN

Irene Rosales MSN, RN
Health Services Director

XC: Laida Benavides, Associate Superintendent Student Support Services
Gloria Rendon, Deputy Superintendent for Administration and Operations
700 E. Del Mar Blvd. - Laredo, Texas 78045 - (956) 473-6264 - Fax (956) 473-6407



